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Longest season on record! 

It was another great season at 

Perisher, with some big 

snowstorms throughout winter 

culminating in the longest 

season on record. The natural 

snow depth at Spencers Creek 

hit 2.25 metres, leading the 

resort to extend the season until 

the end of the NSW school 

holidays on October 13. 

Booking manager Nicola Moran 

was kept extremely busy 

throughout the season with 

strong demand from members 

and guests, particularly during 

the July school holidays. We are 

also looking at introducing a 

new online booking system 

which will help streamline the 

process and make things easier 

for all. Stay tuned for more info!     

Working bee in March 

Want to do your bit to help out 
at the lodge? We are looking 
for volunteers to come to the 
lodge the first weekend in 
March (March 6 and 7) to help 
with odd jobs such as cleaning 
and painting. If you are  

 

 

 

available and interested 
please contact president 
Martin Hardy on 0434 050 843 
or  email him at 
martin.hardy@det.nsw.edu.au 

Planned projects 

Lodge manager Ray 
Northwood has been busy as 
usual working on upgrades to 
the lodge. He is currently 
focusing on several projects. 
The first is gaining regulatory 
approval to extend the rear 
fire escape. There are also 
plans to build a wall with a 
stone façade under the 
verandah to create a new 
storage area for modern ski 
lockers. The vinyl flooring in 
the kitchen is being replaced 
in the off-season, along with 
efforts to boost the power of 
the internet. We are all hugely 
indebted to Ray for his tireless 
work! 

Selling shares 

Looking to sell your Yalara 

shares? If so, please email 

secretary Andrew Frater and 

he will advise anyone 

interested in purchasing a 

membership 

secretary@yalara.com.au or 

call 0414 937 348. 

Updating contact details 

Please remember to advise of 

any updates to your email, 

postal address or phone 

number by emailing 

secretary@yalara.com.au   

 

 

 

Vale Kevin Hardy 

 

We are sad to share 

the news of the 

passing of Yalara 

founding and life 

member, Kevin 

Hardy, who 

succumbed to 

cancer in October. 

Kevin was the father 

of the club’s current 

president Martin 

Hardy, Clinton Hardy 

and Michelle 

Nicholas, and a 

doting grandfather. 

He was a great 

storyteller who will 

be very missed at 

the lodge. Kevin 

contributed greatly 

to Yalara over the 

decades, including 

many photos and 

stories for our 50th 

anniversary book. His 

legacy lives on.  
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